Don Valley East - Ward 17 Forum Minutes

Monday May 23, 2017, Kingslake P.S. 
IN ATTENDANCE:

	Ken Lister, Trustee
Richard Christie, 
Jawed Akhter

Josie Lee

Marsha Yamamoto 

Audley Salmon

Beth Veale 

Aretha Phillip 

Henry Tata Agu

Jackie Chau

Arif Kared

Andree Shore
	Trustee, TDSB

Senior Manager, Sustainability, TDSB
School Settlement Worker, CICS

Parent

Principal, Kingslake PS, TDSB

Superintendent of Education, Learning Network 11, TDSB

Superintendent of Education, Learning Network 09, TDSB

PIAC Rep.

Parent

Parent

Parent

Note taker, TDSB


1.  Welcome and introductions

 


Ken Lister, Trustee

· Ken welcomed everyone to the meeting and attendees introduced themselves and let us know where their children attend school. This is the last Ward Forum for the year. A broader forum will be coming up on Equity on Thursday.
2. EcoSchools: Ward 17 Profile 
Richard Christie, TDSB Manager Sustainability
· Richard presented and introduced by thanking Marsha Yamamoto for her work with EcoSchools.
· Richard distributed the Ward Profile handout to be discussed in his presentation (see attached handout and presentation).
· This year many schools are applying for EcoSchools certification. The program is gaining momentum!

· An event in April with Clean Toronto included many students who were mobilized through the EcoSchools program. 

· Our handout shows the significant percentage of school’s participation across the city and their certification.

· TDSB started this program from scratch and they leveraged this work by passing the program to any schools in the Province that were interested! 

· Partnerships are key to our success and we have many examples of momentum gained through partnerships, for instance, the City of Toronto has often contributed the bike racks.

· Schools can choose from available programs, and this is an application based approach which stimulates the schools to apply and support their interests. 
· As well, Environmental Education AQ’s incent teachers to take University of Toronto courses. The EcoSchools program refunds $400 of the tuition price on course completion from the environmental coursework.

· Today, our Legacy fund is selling carbon credits on carbon credit market through energy reduction, as 12 solar projects sell power back to Ontario power authority, remitting revenues to the Legacy Fund. 

· One of our partners, Urban Forest Management, has been supporting trees in school grounds. The City of Toronto gives TDSB free trees, and we select the schools, visit the principal and caretaker create a plan, and a crew plants trees and as well, maintains and cares for the existing trees. Winer mulching balances workload for maintenance staff when demands are light. 
· We created a small ‘lumber yard’ in the Education Centre to repurpose wood from trees cut down. Staff process the lumber to be made into useful items for schools by students and staff, e.g. log benches.  
· Beth Veale shared a story from Don Mills where students are using wood chips to fuel a stove for their hospitality program, and service food on wood patters they have made, and sit on tables and benches also from the wood.

· Ministry announced significant funding to support energy retrofits in schools and one of the results are stronger roofs that are calibrated to support roof gardens, such as that at Eastdale CI. 

· Q. A parent thanked Richard for involving children in saving the environment through developing global competency in children. Considering the ‘Whole Child 3W level’ how can we translate this to the community? How to empower the community? Suggestions include exhibition of projects so parents and community can see the accomplishments of the program and planting trees in community. 

· A.  Richard shared that the vision exists. 
· Schools today are encouraged to think outside the school. At times the schools do call the sustainability team for ideas and planning support. He encourages all to call him and his team at any time.  

· Another parent shared that some schools are making connections, for example, the Dallington Pollinators and friends of Parkway forest, and the Oriole community food space, in the Oriole community centre.
· Marsha Yamamoto invited all interested to attend school council meetings. She would be most happy to have more parents involved.
· Discussion continued with a suggestion to gathering parents together in the Learning Centre rather than just within the school to create a larger group and encourage more momentum. 
· The Board has a Sustainability Advisory committee. We agreed it would be very helpful to tell parents and all participate to get the message out. 
· Q. How does partnering with other schools work? How is it set up? 
· A. Beth suggests principals could help connect with others and that we should bring our ideas forward to our own principals. 
3. Superintendent Update 



Audley Salmon, Superintendent
Audley presented several updates:

· Special Education: right now, schools are meeting with parents towards placement for the fall.
· Students are visiting next year’s schools and families are planning new school travel and logistics.

· This year we will be enjoying a ‘Double Graduation’ season. This resulted from the combining of middle schools leading to some schools having graduating classes in grade 5 and 6: double ceremonies and celebrations. Schools are working to coordinate, plan and honors their graduating classes. 

· Kindergarten reporting will support the provincial mandate for a reporting structure at kindergarten level. Assessment will be based on play activities. 

· Beth updated us on the paradigm shift flowing from the new director who has been guiding the TDSB for the past 18 months with an Equity and Inclusion focus: 
· 3 key areas – achievement, equity and wellbeing. Required is that these are a focus for every school.
· Which of our kids are not achieving and what can we do about it?
· We have found that some student categories are representing as not achieving and we are examining how have we failed and what do we need to do differently to serve them differently. Some of these categories: LGBTQ, Indigenous, black males. 
· For instance, we are asking if hiring needs to focus on new areas and have posted positions for elementary guidance counselors to help students make sound choices about their high school programs. Statistically children who start in applied, stay and do not go to post-secondary and thus can look like a dead-end program if someone is struggling in grade 8 and are streamed into applied rather than fixing the problem. For these guidance postings, we are focusing on equity skills. 

· We have also seen students experiencing poverty and with a single parent, we see barriers to succeeding, because asking parents to attend at the school for discussions during the day is not possible as time away from work may threaten job security. 

· We must change the way we think about the kids and families we are serving, making sure they have access to equitable outcomes. 

· We are looking at a change from streaming into applied and academic delay the choices until after students are adjusted to high schools and understand their choices better.  

· We have set aside budget to hire 30 principals out of existing positions to be supportive, positive coaches working one on one with principals in their areas. Each learning network will have their coaches assigned to the Learning Centre. Principles can themselves reach out for help, or if needed, the superintendent will identify.  
4. PIAC and FSLSAC Rep. Update



Aretha Phillip, PIAC Rep.
· There is a PIAC rep in every Ward that represents school council.
· Presently PIAC is working on having access to TDSB email so they can communicate directly with school staff. 

· PIAC works with School Councils on policies and procedures, fund raising, giving parents a voice. 

· We are seeking a new PIAC alternate
5. Ken Lister Update






Ken Lister, Trustee
· We are looking for an alternate rep for PIAC, please let us know if you are interested, or if you know someone who may be interested. Ken will facilitate an election in the fall. 

· The summer newsletter will be published soon. 
· Ken is considering making motions at the school board and he invited feedback and will be consulting with other peers for input.
1. Transparency in Staffing 

· At present, due to legacy staffing models, the Board has extra staffing for some programs at some schools (for instance, one school gets one extra teacher, some have an extra person who had the job to follow up on attendance, one Tops site has an extra teacher while the other does not.
· Ken plans to ask the director to present a plan to eliminate inequities in staffing allocations

· Audley shared that the Board had created a formula that uses LOI to calculate allocation (number of students per class) for standardized staffing. He indicates that what applies to non-standardized allocations is weighting due to factors.
· Ken is asking: what is the policy framework and how are these allocations devised?
2. Parent Councils are spending most of their time on fundraising and it is primarily related to technology. Fund raising varies a great deal from school to school. Ken plans a Motion to share fundraising more than a certain amount to be directed to a general fund. 
· Feedback suggested encouraging partnering but Ken responded that very few schools currently partner with another school.
· Ken mentioned that Summer Camps coming up from TDSB offer many options for kids
For more information please visit www.tdsb.on.ca/summer. 
· Heritage Month 
· April: Ken is proud to be a member of the Jewish Heritage Month represented by an Anne Frank display at the Board Headquarters
· The month of May is Asian Heritage Month. 

· June is Italian Heritage Month and Ken is a member of the Italian Heritage Month. Committee. 
· We discussed Ward Forum topics for next year. Please send feedback to Ken to indicate what topics you would like or not be interested in for next year's Ward Forums, such as: 

· Extended French 

· ’STEM’

· International languages

· Teaching Financial Literacy to your Child 
· Childcare

· French immersion 

· Pathways

· Focus on Sleep

· Mental Health

· Equity Taskforce
· IPRC and Special Education
· New fund-Raising Policy 

· Gifted Programming 

· TDSB Budget
6. Closing Comments 




Ken Lister, Trustee
· Beth Veale shared with us that she will be retiring at the end of the summer this year and, as such, she and Audley wished to take this opportunity to forward their compliments and appreciation of Ken and his contributions to the TDSB. 

· She noted that he has been consistently informed, involved, visible and working hard on the behalf of his constituency. With Ken’s consistent communication and presence in all meetings and on all needed matters, and his diligent and professional approach his contribution has been very much appreciated. Audley and Beth thank Ken for his service this year.  
· Ken thanked the parents, students and staff members who attended tonight.  He expressed our thanks for the time and commitment to improving our community communication. He invited all to email thoughts, ideas or concerns to:
Email: ken.lister@tdsb.on.ca
Twitter: @kenlister1
Facebook: www.facebook.com/kenlistertoronto
Administrative Liaison: Tina.Androutsos@tdsb.on.ca
· A special thank you to our guest speaker and to Kingslake PS for hosting the meeting.   


Meeting was adjourned at 8:30 pm.
